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COR/2024/10735 
CIRCULAR 

To: All Municipalities and Local Service Districts, Inuit Community 
Governments, MHAs, and Consultants, MAPA, ECC, MNL, PMA, 
HCANL, NLCA 

Re: Call for Applications - 2025-2026 Municipal Capital Works 

Date: October 29, 2024 

The Department of Transportation and Infrastructure is inviting eligible funding recipients 
to submit applications for its 2025-2026 infrastructure funding programs. 

The Call for Applications will open October 30, and close November 29, 2024. 

This intake is for the Municipal Capital Works (MCW) provincial funding program, and 
submitted applications may also be considered for the anticipated joint federal-provincial 
Canadian Housing Infrastructure Fund (CHIF).  

The Application Guide addresses the submittal requirements of the MCW application, 
and program highlights including high level information for CHIF. This Guide, along with 
other important information can be found on our website at:  

https://www.gov.nl.ca/ti/mi/apply-for-funding/. 

Applicants must submit all required submissions, as outlined in the Application Guide, by 
the deadline. MI may reject late or incomplete applications.  

Important considerations to note: 

1. Application Categories of Interest
While Applicants may submit applications for any of the eligible infrastructure 
categories, applications that suitably address existing Boil Water Advisories, 
compliance with Federal Wastewater Systems Effluent Regulations, or the impacts 
of climate change are of particular interest. 

2. CHIF Program Parameters are under development
TI is currently working with Canada to finalize the CHIF program parameters. TI
anticipates that CHIF will support Water, Wastewater, and Storm water projects. TI
will reach out to applicants in the late fall or early winter period to fill any information
gaps identified. More information can be found at:

https://www.pm.gc.ca/en/news/news-releases/2024/04/02/growing-
communities-and-building-more-homesfaster  
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3. MYCW Funding Recipients Ineligible for MCW
A reminder that municipalities who receive Multi-Year Capital Works (MYCW)
funding from TI are ineligible for MCW. That said, MYCW recipients who have
applications potentially eligible for CHIF may submit during this Open Call.

If you have any questions related to this Call for Applications, feel free to reach out to 
your local Regional Office. 

Central Regional Office 
Wilfred Maloney, P. Eng. 
Phone: (709) 256-1055  
Email: WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 

Labrador Regional Office 
William Lacey, P. Eng.  
Phone: (709) 729-1678 
Email: WilliamLacey@gov.nl.ca 

Eastern Regional Office 
Inayat Rehman, P. Eng. 
Phone: (709) 729-5337  
Email: InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca 

Western Regional Office 
Wendy Henstridge, P. Eng. 
Phone: (709) 637-2491
Email: WendyHenstridge@gov.nl.ca

Sincerely, 

Kim Kieley, P. Eng., FEC 
Director – Municipal Infrastructure 
Transportation and Infrastructure 
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